

Elizabeth A. Maldonado Senior Counsel Northeast Utilities Service Company 107 Selden Street Berlin, CT 06085 860-665-5664 Phone 860-665-5504FAX elizabeth.maldonado@nu.com

November 27, 2013

Melanie Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. F-2012/2013—CL&P Written Comments

Dear Ms. Bachman:

The Connecticut Light and Power Company ("CL&P" or "Company") appreciates the opportunity to review and comment on the "Connecticut Siting Council Review of the Ten-Year Forecast of Connecticut Electric Loads and Resources – Draft Final Report" ("Draft Report") issued by the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") on November 7, 2013.

CL&P offers the following technical comment on the Council's Draft Report:

On page 23 of the Draft Report, the statement concerning Connecticut's energy efficiency ranking should be revised to read as follows: "Currently Connecticut ranks fifth for energy efficiency in the national rankings put out by the American Council for an Energy-Efficient Economy for 2013."

The Council and its staff have once again done an excellent job of synthesizing data and industry developments from various sources into the Draft Report.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elizabeth A. Maldonado

Elizabeth A. Maldonado

cc: Service List

-- 2